



# LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government  
Hispanic/Latinx Caucus  
2:00 PM  
07/01/22

## MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 2:07 pm
2. Roll Call & Verification of Quorum: 7/10

| Name               | Email                  | Initial | Final |
|--------------------|------------------------|---------|-------|
| Chair Saucedo      | sglatinxcaucus@ucf.edu | p       | P     |
| Vice-Chair Becerra | sgachps2@ucf.edu       | P       | P     |
| Senator Almenar    | sga_sci1@ucf.edu       | P       | P     |
| Senator Anderson   | sga_sci2@ucf.edu       | P       | P     |
| Senator Borges     | sga_hm1@ucf.edu        | P       | P     |
| Senator Castillo   | sga_ecs1@ucf.edu       | A       | A     |
| Senator Hall       | sga_gap@ucf.edu        | P       | P     |
| Senator Martinez   | sga_ba4@ucf.edu        | A       | A     |
| Senator Mole       | sga_cah3@ucf.edu       | P       | P     |
| Senator Salerno    | sgasci11@ucf.edu       | E       | E     |

3. Approval of the Minutes: Approved  
<https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rU9JqUNt1qvSFwjDkTA7leWB9Ye-xCtw9cp9HbTNrYM/edit#heading=h.22d44nw8q56>
4. Approval of the Agenda: Approved
5. Open Forum: None
6. Announcements from the Chair:

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.  
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*



# LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government  
Hispanic/Latinx Caucus  
2:00 PM  
07/01/22

- a. FAO Funding Workshop: The workshop was a success! We had about 10 Latin RSO leaders in attendance. We discussed how to go about receiving FAO funding for events. I plan to co-host another FAO funding workshop for promotional items soon, and a CRT funding workshop in the future.
- b. Pending dismissals:
  - i. Senator Castillo
- 7. Announcements from the Vice-Chair:
  - i. HLSC Update
    - 1. Hall: Is the Mass Conference the \$30 event?
    - 2. Becerra: Yes!
    - 3. Almenar: Where and when?
    - 4. Becerra: The weekend of the first week of school in the Fall... August 26th to the 28th
    - 5. Borges: Recommends to go
    - 6. Mole POI: They have a pool!
- 8. Announcements from Caucus Members:
  - a. Almenar: Gun form poll ends today! Please fill it out!
  - b. Mole: Taking over Land Acknowledgement form from former senator Cox
    - i. Almenar: Does the process have to start over?
      - 1. Mole: Nope. Just name change
- 9. Announcements from Non-Caucus Members:
  - a. Chair of Black Caucus: None
  - b. Chair of APIA Caucus: None
- 10. Old Business:
  - a. LHM Event Planning
    - i. Educational Event: Tabling and Make-It-Take-It
      - 1. Event leads: Dylan, Tyler
      - 2. Date: week of September 19th
        - Borges: Wants a fun make-it-take-it event with Hall. Considering Key West ballroom... has a list of ideas and can share link. Includes Day-of-the-Dead Plantings and

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.  
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*



Cactus-Rock painting...

<https://feltmagnet.com/crafts/mexican-crafts-2>

- Hall: Him and Borges believe S.U. event is good for attracting people... hands-on events are good for interactions and not having it be a snoozefest. Believes there is room to work with MSC for funding.
- Almenar: Question... would having a Diversity-Inclusion Coordinator be helpful?
  - Becerra: Believes they help with funding
  - Borges: So you're asking that since the position will be vacant, if we can use the funds designated towards that position?
  - Almenar: Clarifies...
  - Hall: Beneficial to work with other organizations since they have resources and man-power. Working with MSC is good... they have merch and the man-power to help with others (such as the caucus). The more people present brings forth potential to make events look good.
  - Borges: President is required to work on Diversity-Inclusion title IV 405.2 Q, whether or not there is a Coordinator position for it. If she is not compliant let us know.

ii. Professional Event: Career Fair

1. Event leads: None
2. Date: week of 26th

- Almenar: Question... can we work on multiple events?
- Saucedo: If you are able, and want to...
- Almenar: What does this event do?
- Saucedo: Depends on those in the planning process... ideas include bringing forth people that talk about internships, and catering resources.

iii. Mental Health Event: Cooking Class

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.  
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*



1. Event leads: Gabriel, Stefania, Alexa
2. Date: week of October 3rd
  - Saucedo: Salerno is not here, but some things talked about include a culinary class, Hispanic-style. Also bringing forth guest speakers
  - Almenar: If it is a food event, what will be doing with food-allergies?
  - Saucedo: Making sure to list to others ingredients that we will be working with to let others know... also picking food that as low rate of allergies

iv. Social Event: Festival

1. Event leads: JC, Loki
2. Date: week of October 10th
  - Almenar: Block party/festival with food truck at memory mall, as well as obtaining a DJ and having other Hispanic/Latinx RSOs to table. Events include pinata-parties, RSOs having their own activities in their tables....
  - Borges: Clarification on Knights on the TurnTable... available for students, but needs to be requested well in advance, they can also play Hispanic/Spanish music.
  - Almenar: Vulgar music okay?
  - Borges: If we do not officially sponsor it, then it is okay. If we sponsor it, it depends on other factors such as Shane. There is also a time limit for the loud music at night
  - Saucedo: What can be done is ask Shane about the vulgar music, and figure out afterward
  - Almenar: If RSO requests knight of the Turntable and played Vulgar music, is that okay?
  - Borges: Depends on the situation... we are in SG, so once again, depends on Shane here...If you do reservation, also make sure that the place is reserved and a facilities request is made so sprinklers do not turn on and electricity is on.
  - Saucedo: Request someone named Will!

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.  
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*



# LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

**UCF Student Government**  
Hispanic/Latinx Caucus  
2:00 PM  
07/01//22

- Saucedo: If you made email drafts, cost estimates, and other things, please send! ... if you have not scheduled a 1:1, do it.

11. New Business: None

12. Member Discussion:

a. None

13. Miscellaneous Business:

a. None

14. Final Roll Call: 2:35 pm

15. Adjournment: 7/11

Key:

P - Present

A - Absent

MTD - Move to Debate

MTV - Move to Vote

MTA- Move to Amend

PP - Postpone

PPI - Postpone Indefinitely

GC - General Consent

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.  
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*